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 A.S Equine | Mobile Livery Service| 
Freelance Groom| Housesitting Service. 

 Help on competition, hunting day or just a lay in! 
 Going for a short break, early meetings, working late, 

staff call in sick? 
 Want the confidence your horses and dogs are in the 

stability of their own environment while you are away. 

Sound familiar? -  Pretty much anything horse, dog or house based 
– we’ve got it covered – check out our website. 

Call Alison on 07976 593114, or email: asequine@hotmail.co.uk 

www.asequine.co.uk 

 

We are experienced in  

 Renovations 
 Alterations                                               
 Extensions                                          
 Brickwork                       
 Plastering 
 Rendering 
 Drainage 
 Joinery                                     
 Stonework 
 Doors 
 Windows 
 Facias and Guttering 
 And much more 

 
Don’t hesitate to get in touch for a free quotation 

 

 

  O.L.Turner Building & Property  

Maintenance 

17 Wigsley rd, Harby, Newark, Nottinhamshire NG23 7EF 

T: 01522 702415 M: 078100289937 E: ozzyturner@hotmail.com 
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HARBY PLAYING FIELDS - NEWS
PLAYING FIELDS NEWS – Steve Hogg 

As you are reading this the playing field will have had its 2013 AGM and the new committee will be in 
place. If previous years are anything to go by the committee will look pretty much the same but hopefully a 
few more members will have joined. If you want to help out at all without the commitment of joining the 
committee please feel free to chat to me as we regularly need help at car boots and work parties.  

I would like to thank the committee for all their hard work this year with more to come. We still have some 
car boots to run and the bonfire night on November 5th will hopefully be busy. Lydia has once again been 
busy and it looks like we will get some money to help us finish off the play area by  replacing and 
modernising the toddlers’ play area. This will finish off what will be a fantastic village  amenity. 

We have contracted out the grass cutting this year and the field has looked good all summer because of this. 
I would also like to thank Mervin Wells for cutting the hedges recently. 

We face some interesting challenges in the future. With the cost of maintenance and housekeeping 
increasing and our improvement programme we have spent more money this year than income. The council 
have also decided to remove our 80% rate reduction so our rates will increase by a couple of thousand 
pounds which will be a struggle. However with the car boots still being successful and other income streams 
such as caravan rallies the finances remain healthy. 

HARBY & WIGSLEY 12.2013 

Advent Sunday marks the beginning of the Church year. So, Happy New Year! As so 
often, the Church is ahead of the world and we don’t have to wait for January for our 
celebrations of the New Year having got Christmas done. Advent is a season of 
preparation. There is the countdown to Christmas and the coming of the Christ child, the 
love of God coming into the world in a special; and vulnerable way. And what a delight it 
is to have the invention of chocolate Advent calendars! And there’re all the other 
preparations so many people have to travel through. May your preparations go well and 
your keeping of Christmas and New Year be richly enjoyable. 

I am enjoying being a part of so many occasions for celebration throughout the East 
Trent Group of Churches. I’m going to be sharing in a number of Carol Services, and, 
although the carols might be the same each service will be different, from village to 
village. Christmas can be a very special time in family life, and just as no two family 
celebrations can be the same, so no church celebrations can be the same. Yet at the 
centre of it all is the same truth: God coming in love in Jesus. It is love that is the real 
focus of Christmas, and in Harby this is being lived through the ringing of the newly 
refurbished and augmented bells making Godly noise across the village. So, my best 
wishes to all readers as you celebrate, as you mark the living of love. 

David Yabbacome 

ALL SAINTS, HARBY
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For Appointments telephone: 01636 893956    8.15am – 5.30pm 
For Prescriptions telephone: 01636 892210    8.30am – 12.30 pm and 2.00 pm – 4.00 pm 

CHRISTMAS OPENING TIMES 

Monday 23 December – 8.30 am – 7.00 pm 
Tuesday 24 December – 8.30 am – 4.30 pm 

Wednesday 25 December – CLOSED
Thursday 26 December – 8.30 am – CLOSED

Friday 27 December – 8.30 am – 6.00 pm 

Monday 30 December – 8.30 am – 7.00 pm 
Tuesday 31 December – 8.30 am – 4.30 pm

Wednesday 1 January – CLOSED
Thursday 2 January – CLOSED 

Friday 3 January – 8.30 am – 6.00 pm 

Normal clinic times resume on Monday 6 January 2014 

Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If your personal details change, 
including telephone numbers, please let the practice know.  Thank you.

Out of Hours Service is provided from CNCS Ltd when the surgery is closed.  This service can be accessed by 
dialling our General Enquiries/Emergencies Number. 
Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk

E-Mail: collingham.med@gp-c84045.nhs.uk

SURGERY OPENING HOURS 
Monday 8.15am-7.00pm   

Tuesday - Friday 8.15am-6.00pm

High Street 
Collingham

Newark    NG23 7LB 
General Enquiries/ 

Emergencies: 01636 892156 
Fax: 01636 893391 

Herrick TeK 
Got a new Windows 8 PC and don’t understand it? 

I can offer support and advice to help you get started. 

I would like to help you get the most out of all your tech. Streaming music, 
photos or films to your big screen TV from your computer, no problem, I 
can help. 

Or having any other problems with your computer hardware or software?  

Tip: Have you thought about connecting your Games console to your HD 
TV with an HDMI cable and connect them to your surround sound system?  

I can help with a whole range of “Tek” issues! 

Please Call or Email me (Jason) and let me see what I can 
do for you. 

(Harby) 01522 703662 - sales@herricktek.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

Harby History Group - Tom Chapman 
 
After the summer break and our September ‘Film Show’  
last week the next two meetings are as follows:- 
 
29th October - ‘The Old Days of Farming and Pig Keeping’  
- a talk by Colin Wells.  
 
26th November - ‘The Battle of Waterloo’  
- An illustrated talk by Harold Payne. 
 
Meetings are at 7.30pm in the Village Hall Lounge and cost only £1-00.  
All are welcome.  
 

HARBY TEA TIME 
 
Meetings are continuing on the 3rd Thursday every month in the Village Hall.  
Please come for good company and a natter between 1-30 and 3-30pm.  
Tea or coffee and biscuits costs £1-00. 
 



Page 6—Harby Newsletter, December 2013

Mick Taylor
Motor Engineer

 
Thorpe-on-the-Hill

Welding 
MOT's

Servicing - Repairs
Petrol - Diesel

Brakes - Clutches
Light Commercials

4 x 4’s
No VAT

Collection Available
Established 1982

Tel: 01522 685690
Mobile 07958 123534

MARK MONCASTER
BUILDING SERVICES

BESPOKE 
CONSTRUCTION SERVICE

STABLE BLOCKS AND ALL YOUR
EQUESTRIAN REQUIREMENTS

EXTENSIONS

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

RENOVATIONS

BLOCKPAVED DRIVES

FROM DESIGN TO COMPLETION

TEL: 01522 704210
MOBILE: 07919 320857

EMAIL: moncaster7@aol.com
www.moncaster-building-services.co.uk

DEAN NELMES
PLUMBING (NON GAS)  

KITCHEN & BATHROOM 
INSTALLATIONS

CENTRAL HEATING POWER 
FLUSH

TILING

PLASTERING

BLOCK PAVING

DECKING

SMALL EXTENSIONS 
AND BUILDING WORK

27 YEARS' EXPERIENCE

TELEPHONE: 
07970 480453 OR 01636 892109

PEAR TREE COTTAGE, HIGH STREET,
COLLINGHAM.  NG23 7LB

  

        

                               1.30pm – 3.30pm  

  2nd & 4th Thursday each month 
 Bring IT and do IT (as long as we can clean up after IT  

 

 Next Meetings December 12th 2013 

January 9th and 23rd 2014 
     

 

£2.00 to cover room hire and a brew  

                           Sue 702518 - 07717134984
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Saturday 14th December 
doors open 7.00pm for 7.30pm start 

Quiznight 

Pie &  
Peas 

bring your 
own drinks 

Christmas 
proceeds to Harby Village Hall 

Tickets from : 
Richard 
  703455 

Tickets £6 

Raffle 

order your tickets 
early to avoid  

disappointment 

Harby Village Hall 

One more time with quizmasters 
Richard & Clive 

Carol Service
Our annual

CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE 
is on 15th DECEMBER.

We hope to have a full Church for  
this event and are again having  

the Harby Queen Eleanor School Choir,  
as well as traditional Carols and Readings.                                                                                             

  The service starts at 4.30pm and will be 
followed by mulled wine and minced pies.

Please come and support your Church.

CHURCH CLOSURE? 
Harby with Swinethorpe Parochial Church Council (PCC)

Dear Parishioners,
We need help to solve an approaching crisis.
Three of the current six PCC members will shortly be leaving the village and two other 
members are going to be away for the whole of January and February leaving just one.
With normal regular services to arrange during this two month period as well as ensuring 
cover for any unexpected events such as funeral services, you can see that we have a problem.
Although we have a new Rector, the Church cannot operate without others to organise and 
run the services.  
The situation is therefore very serious.
Unless we can get help, the PCC are considering cancelling all services during this two month 
period and temporarily closing the Church.
We therefore urgently need volunteers to come to join the PCC and to help organise, 
run and attend services.  Can you please help?
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Harby Parish Council  
Below is a summary of the latest minutes. For full minutes please see the notice board or go 
to www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/harby. 

 

October Meeting: Funding for Local Groups 
 Community groups were invited to apply for funding towards projects. A total of eight 

groups applied and the following contributions were made: 
o £ 1,170 Village Hall redecoration    
o £ 600    Bowls Club push along sprayer   
o £ 100    Harby Tea Time hall hire  
o £ 500    Harby History Group re-print of the History of Harby Book   
o £ 630    Harby Playing Fields new seating and bench for toddler area 
o £ tbc     Harby LIVES First Responders Group equipment  

 

October General Meeting  
 The County Council has awarded a £20 million contract to BT, to provide high speed 

broadband of up to 80Mbps to 95% of homes and businesses by April 2016, with a 
minimum of 2Mbps broadband speed for all. 

 Joint Community Led Plan (Harby, Wigsley and Thorney) update: An initial survey 
has been sent to all households to find out residents key issues before developing 
the main consultation.  
 

November General Meeting (draft) 
 The draft budget was set for 2014-15. 
 An open meeting is to be arranged with AB Internet who provide high speed 

broadband in rural areas. 
 The County Council is drafting a scheme to address the flooding on Wigsley former 

airfield.  
 The overgrown hedge opposite the school has been cut.  
 Tree maintenance work has been arranged for trees on parish land. 
 The Council is to register the Harby War Memorial with the War Memorials Trust to 

record its history and condition. 
 

Planning Applications Update  
Application to convert and extend garage to form an annexe to be used solely in connection 
with Millwell House, Church Road. Parish Council support proposal. Pending decision by 
NSDC. 
 
Erection of live / work unit on land at Enfield Farm, Station Road. Parish Council object to 
proposal. Pending decision by NSDC. 
 
New Pre-School Nursery on land next to Janandra, Station Road. Parish Council support 
proposal. Approved by NSDC. 
 
Erection of wind turbine (maximum height to blade tip 77m) and infrastructure. Following an 
open meeting Parish Council objected to proposal. Rejected by NSDC. Decision now being 
appealed to the Secretary of State. 
 

Defibrillator being installed at Harby 
The Council has bought a defibrillator, following a suggestion from a local resident. It will 
shortly be housed outside the Village Hall near the Post Box. The defibrillator is fully 
automated and can be used by the public, if someone suffers a cardiac arrest. In this 
situation when you dial 999 the operator would give you the code to open the box and you 
would take the defibrillator from the box to the casualty to use.   

 
Next planned meeting is in January at the Village Hall,  

Committee Room. See noticeboard or online nearer the time for details. 
  

Lydia Smithson, Harby Parish Clerk.  Byways, 1 Wigsley Road.  702569. 
 harbyparishclerk@yahoo.co.uk  www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/harby 
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Body and Sole 
The Country Clinic with the Calming Air    

*************************************************** 

Are you feeling stressed?  
Do you find it hard to switch off? 

Are you struggling to sleep? 

                                                     
Either a Therapeutic NO HANDS® massage 

 or a Reflexology session may be able to help.  
Call Sally Smith on the number below or visit www.sallysmith.co.uk  

to find out more 
*********************************************************** 

“My feet are killing me” 
If this sounds like you then call to book your appointment 

NOW! 
Pain-free feet are just a phone call away 

Most foot problems can be treated quickly and easily, 
there’s no need to suffer in silence. 

Sally Smith, Chiropodist 
 

**************************************************************** 

Sally Smith  
Chiropodist, Reflexologist, NO HANDS® massage Therapist 
Body and Sole, Lime Grove Clinic, High St, Harby, Newark, 

Notts NG23 7EB 

01522 704294 or 07974 580 262 
 

  

Gel Nails 
Full Set £10 

Nail Art 50p per Nail 
Removal £3 

 
Phone: Rosie on 704854 

 
Brand used is Harmony Gelish 

 with a UV light 
Nails will last approximately 

 10 days to 2 weeks 
 depending on the individual 
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Look two, one’s going, one’s gone 
With the reconditioned bells, our first official engagement was, as mentioned in the last issue, the ringing 

for the wedding of John Rouston and Julie Davis. The ringing was excellent. I must compliment all the ringers 
again. The team for this first memorable ring, were Derek Phillips from Eagle, Jayne Rose, Philip Thomas 
(omitted in the last issue, with apologies Philip), Derrick Watson from Spalford, Larraine Dickinson and myself. 
Whilst on the apologies section, I must also apologise to Mr. Geoff Wells from Coddington. The photo of him, 
securing the No. 3 bell on the bottom right hand side of the page in the last issue, was named as Mr.George 
Dawson. 

It is said that, you should not start with an apology, well, I have done, two apologies in fact. I like to give 
value for money. The Newsletter takes me a day or three, therefore I’m apt to forget by the time I’ve finished, or 
think I have. 

Now to the subject of the bell ringing, by the way, the chat breaks are easy on the legs and bum! Larraine, 
thanks again for the cushions, they have now passed the seating trials. Following the aforesaid wedding we held 
our first practice on the Monday evening, which, considering the slight stiffness of the new ropes, the ringing 
went rather well. Two days later on the 25th September, “not another practice” I hear the bowls club say. Yes, our 
first guests to try out the bells were from Thorpe on the Hill tower. Like Harby they also rely on outside help for 
ringers, with Roy Chapman from Thorpe, the rest, 8 in all, come from the district. We had an enjoyable time, 
with interesting comments during the evening, although we also, suffered the stiff rope syndrome. This anomaly 
has since been overcome, with installation of a 25watt heater out of Millie’s green house, inserted in a tube along 
with the ropes. I set a time switch to come on a couple of hours before the ringing is to commence, and ‘hey 
presto’ no more ‘stiffies’.  

  Our next practice brought Sue Paine along, for the experience of ‘having a go’ at bell ringing. Sue 
through other commitments can only attend alternate Mondays to date, so far Sue is on course to be an addition to 
the ‘famous team’   
 On 3rd. October final adjustments having been made by Whitechapel to the treble clapper, the bells now 
ready for the Morning Service on 6th.October. The next service was, the Harvest Thanksgiving Service on Sunday 
13th October. All Saints had been beautifully decorated with flowers, fruit and veg to the usual high standard. 
During the service, the bells were dedicated by the Revd. D. Yabbacome. The service was followed by the 
Harvest Festival Luncheon held this year in the Playing Field Pavilion. The venue turned out to be the best yet. 
The ladies preparing an Excellent Luncheon, well done all those involved, another, ‘best yet’. Guests at the 
Luncheon were some of the Guild Members who had helped Whitechapel with the Bell Restoration. Four of the 
Guild Members Ian and Christine Hasman Winthorpe, Geoff Wells (conductor) Coddington, Richard Sutton 
South Scarle with the aid of Roy Chapman from Thorpe on the Hill and my-self rang the first quarter peel on the 
restored bells. Exhilarating! This ring, was our contribution to the –Southwell and Nottingham Diocesan Guild 
‘quarter peel week’ I also rang for Caunton’s ¼ peel but that ring failed about ¾ of the way through.  

Following our ringing for Evensong on Sunday 20thOctober, we had the pleasure of a team of ringers 
from Clifton, Nottingham with friends, on Saturday 26th.October. They rang for an hour, carrying on to two other 
Churches afterwards. The ringers were Peter Haywood, Denise Summerton, Sharron and Austin Bryon (St. 
Mary’s Church, Clifton), Margaret and Bernard Smith (Sutton Bonnington), Edward Nicholson (Beeston), Tom 
Blyth (Saxilby) and Sandra and John Underwood (Lincoln Cathedral).  

To conclude this full diary, we then rang 3rd.November, for Morning Worship. Whilst in Harby, we 
maintain a sombre silence in the Belfry for the Remembrance Services, this year, the well attended service was 
held on 10th.November. (The clock struck at 11 o’clock to perfection, for the two minutes silence.) I have since 
learnt, that other parishes ring rounds for remembrances services, slowly, basically standing almost, at each 
stroke. Perhaps we will be ringing in this fashion next year, if all agree. Our most recent ring for a service was on 
Sunday 17th.November at 9-00 a.m.  

At practice the next evening, we had a surprise visitor, Mr. Ian Stonehouse a campanologist from Barrow 
on Soar, Loughborough. He had travelled to Harby, to try out the augmentation; He was also great help ringing 
plain hunt on six bells. Late in the evening we had a stay break, which sadly terminated the practice. Peter Small 
of Doddington is making us a replacement this week (fingers crossed).. 

As I write Peter Scott from Whitechapel has just rung to say that he will be here in the morning to attend 
to the treble clapper. Hopefully, to take it away to adjust the weight and return the clapper on Friday 22nd 
November, as the clapper, if not controlled when ‘ringing up,’ will ring on the incorrect side of the bell. 

 We in the belfry wish you all the best wishes Pat, in your new home at Faldingworth, you worked 
wonders for the bell restoration project. Many thanks from us all. 

 
 Set Next Time       Will Turner 
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HARBY HISTORY GROUP

Well what a start to the 2013-14 academic year! The new hall is in 
full operation and it really is a lovely facility. 
 
The opening ceremony/event was, we hope you will all agree, a 
wonderful event. The weather certainly helped!  We raised a 
massive £1500 which we intend to use to equip the hall for 
different sports.   
 
This term parents may have already noticed an increase in the 
amount of sports we are doing. This is in part due to the PE and 
Sport Grant from the DfE which have granted every Primary 
School funding to improve PE provision.  Our P.E. multiskills 
sessions on a Monday afternoon are as a result of the funding! 
 
At half term we said goodbye to Mrs Duggin who has undertaken a 
1 year sabbatical to see some of the world. At the moment she is 
in Sri Lanka, and by all accounts, having a wonderful time! 
 
As the first chill of winter spreads it’s icy fingers on us could I also 
remind you that if we did have to shut the school for any reason, 
we would text parents as soon as possible, but it is also worth 
looking at the Radio Nottingham Website as we are part of the NG 
alert system they operate at www.ngalerts.co.uk 
 
 
 
 

QUEEN ELEANOR SCHOOL - NEWS
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Harby Thorney Wigsley                
Community Led Plan 

Thank you for completing and returning the recent consultation questionnaire. 
The information gathered will enable us to focus the main questionnaire on 

the issues that matter to you. By working together on common challenges for all three 
communities; as well as issues that are important to each village; we can collectively shape 
the future development of our communities by producing a Community Led Plan.  

The Steering Group, supported by Rural Community Action for Nottinghamshire, has started 
to plan consultation events so watch out, after Christmas, for more information about them, 
in the Newsletter and on Noticeboards. 

There are nine representatives on the Steering Group, three from each village - 

Harby – Janet Medley (01522 703304), Harold Paine, Jayne Rose 

Thorney – Anna Dennison (01522 702748), Stephen Richardson, Nathan Willows 

Wigsley - Arthur Cattle, Malcolm Lovett, Clive Thompson (01522 702014) 

Each village also has its own Working Party. If you would like to join the Working Party in 
your village please contact your village representative above. 

 

 
More on Community Led Plans   www.rcan.org.uk/viewpage.php?page_id=30 

Harby 
Parish 

Council 

Thorney 
Parish 

Council 

Harby Thorney Wigsley                
Community Led Plan 

Thank you for completing and returning the recent consultation questionnaire. 
The information gathered will enable us to focus the main questionnaire on 

the issues that matter to you. By working together on common challenges for all three 
communities; as well as issues that are important to each village; we can collectively shape 
the future development of our communities by producing a Community Led Plan.  

The Steering Group, supported by Rural Community Action for Nottinghamshire, has started 
to plan consultation events so watch out, after Christmas, for more information about them, 
in the Newsletter and on Noticeboards. 

There are nine representatives on the Steering Group, three from each village - 

Harby – Janet Medley (01522 703304), Harold Paine, Jayne Rose 

Thorney – Anna Dennison (01522 702748), Stephen Richardson, Nathan Willows 

Wigsley - Arthur Cattle, Malcolm Lovett, Clive Thompson (01522 702014) 

Each village also has its own Working Party. If you would like to join the Working Party in 
your village please contact your village representative above. 

 

 
More on Community Led Plans   www.rcan.org.uk/viewpage.php?page_id=30 

Harby 
Parish 

Council 

Thorney 
Parish 

Council 

Harby Thorney Wigsley                
Community Led Plan 

Thank you for completing and returning the recent consultation questionnaire. 
The information gathered will enable us to focus the main questionnaire on 

the issues that matter to you. By working together on common challenges for all three 
communities; as well as issues that are important to each village; we can collectively shape 
the future development of our communities by producing a Community Led Plan.  

The Steering Group, supported by Rural Community Action for Nottinghamshire, has started 
to plan consultation events so watch out, after Christmas, for more information about them, 
in the Newsletter and on Noticeboards. 

There are nine representatives on the Steering Group, three from each village - 

Harby – Janet Medley (01522 703304), Harold Paine, Jayne Rose 

Thorney – Anna Dennison (01522 702748), Stephen Richardson, Nathan Willows 

Wigsley - Arthur Cattle, Malcolm Lovett, Clive Thompson (01522 702014) 

Each village also has its own Working Party. If you would like to join the Working Party in 
your village please contact your village representative above. 

 

 
More on Community Led Plans   www.rcan.org.uk/viewpage.php?page_id=30 

Harby 
Parish 

Council 

Thorney 
Parish 

Council 

 

 

 

                A Groom With A View 

      

                
 

Day Stays 

Long Stays 

Professional Grooming  

Microchipping 

 

17 years experience   

Qualified, friendly staff, 

Flexible opening hours 

 

Corner Farm House 

Swinethorpe 

Between Eagle and Harby 

NG23 7EE 

01522 702483 

07579 964919 

www.agroomwithaviewhomestyle.co.uk 
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HARBY PARISH COUNCIL 
www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/harby 

 

Harby Village Hall  
7.30pm on Thursday 12th December 2013 

The average download speed in Harby is less than 2mb. 
ABInternet offer up to 50mb download and 10mb upload speeds for 
Harby, Wigsley and Thorney 
Harby Parish Council have invited David Tomlinson of ABInternet Ltd. 
to present this option at an open meeting ....  

Slow broadband ?  

This meeting is open to everyone in Harby, Wigsley and Thorney 

www.abinternet.co.uk 

HALL FARM CHRISTMAS SHOP 
Newton on Trent, Lincoln 

 
 QUALITY CHRISTMAS TREES 

Nordman Fir and Fraser Fir,  Norway Spruce and Blue Spruce 
                                       (Trees Available from 1 December) 
 

 TREE DECORATIONS 
 INDOOR AND OUTDOOR LIGHTS 
 GIFT WRAP AND BAGS 
 WREATHS AND FRESH HOLLY  

 

OPEN FROM 
SATURDAY 16TH NOVEMBER 
10am – 5pm        Closed Wednesdays 

 

A warm welcome awaits you 
 

www.hallfarmchristmasshop.co.uk 
 

Tel. 01777 228215 or 07879 885379 
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     EAGLE ELECTRICAL 
     Commercial and Domestic 
     Installations 
     No job too small 

Guy Lower  
07966 436944 
3 Church Close Eagle Lincoln LN6 9DJ  01522 868072 

     Email guy@eagleelectrical.co.uk  www.eagleelectrical.co.uk 
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Forthcoming Events 
Dec. 2013 

Sun. 1st 

Thurs. 12th  
Thurs. 12th  

 
Sat. 14th  
Sun. 15th 

Thurs. 19th 

Thurs. 26th         

 
– 
– 
– 
 
– 
– 
– 
– 

 
Morning Worship, All Saints Church, Harby, 10.30am 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
ABinternet wireless broadband presentation, Village Hall, 
7.30pm 
Christmas Quiznight, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Carol Service, All Saints Church, Harby, 4.30pm 
Harby Tea Time, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Boxing Day Ramble, Village Hall, 10.00am  
 

Jan. 2013 
Sun. 5th 

Thurs. 9th  
Thurs. 16th  

Sun. 19th 

Thurs. 23rd 

Thurs. 23rd  
Sun. 26th  

Tues. 28th  
 

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 

 
Morning Worship, All Saints Church, Harby, 10.30am 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Harby Tea Time, Village Hall Lounge,1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Holy Communion, All Saints Church, Harby, 9.00am 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Parish Council meeting, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
LIVES Big Breakfast, Village Hall 9.00 – 11.30pm 
History Group, Village Hall, 7.30pm 

Feb. 2013 
Sun. 2nd 

Thurs. 13th  
Thurs. 20th  
Tues. 25th  

Thurs. 27th   

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 

 
Morning Worship, All Saints Church, Harby, 10.30am 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Harby Tea Time, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
History Group, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Craft Circle, Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 

Please contact Jayne Rose if you would like your future events to be 
included. 

Tel. 01522 703510   or e-mail:  jayne@oldcobblers.co.uk 
 

Church Services Dec/Jan 
 
1st Dec  10.30am Morning Worship at All Saints Harby 
15th Dec  4.30pm Carol Service at All Saints Harby 
 
24th Dec 11.30pm Holy Communion, St John the Baptist, Collingham 
25th Dec 9.00am Christmas Day Holy Communion, St Helen’s Thorney 
 
5th Jan  10.30am Morning Worship at All Saints Harby 
19th Jan 9.00am Holy Communion at All Saints Harby 
 



Page 16—Harby Newsletter, December 2013

Village Clubs & 
Organisations Contact List
Harby Parish Council 	 Richard Croft	 - 703455
	 Lydia Smithson	 - 702569	  

Bowls Club	 John Power	 - 703346

Playing Field	 Steve Hogg	 - 704702
	 Diane Hogg 	 - 704702

C of  E	 Marion Collins           	 - 01636 892328

Village Hall	 Colin Wells	 - 703449	
	 Janet Medley	 - 703304

School	 Mr. J. Bingham	 - 703428	
	 Mrs. Grundy	 - 703428

Harby Newsletter	 Ann Williams         	 - 703766

Bellringers	 Will Turner	 - 703401

History Group	 Louise Herrick	 - 703662

Parent Toddler Group	 Diane Hogg	 - 704702

Nottinghamshire Police	 Martin Stannard 	 - 07910 336903 
	 Non Emergencies	 - 101

Heating Oil Syndicate	 David Rose	 - 703510

Friends of  Queen Eleanor	

LOGS 
Jon Colley Forestry 

(Laughterton) 
 

HARDWOOD LOGS FOR SALE 
£50 PER LOAD DELIVERED 

Approx 1 cubic metre 
Also available in nets @ £5 per bag 

 
Prices include VAT @ 5% and are 

not for resale 
 

Timber and Forestry Contractors 
 

Tel: Jon Colley 
01427 718554 or 07850 692150 

 

LOGS 
Jon Colley Forestry 

(Laughterton) 
 

HARDWOOD LOGS FOR SALE 
£50 PER LOAD DELIVERED 

Approx 1 cubic metre 
Also available in nets @ £5 per bag 

 
Prices include VAT @ 5% and are 

not for resale 
 

Timber and Forestry Contractors 
 

Tel: Jon Colley 
01427 718554 or 07850 692150 

 

Tel: Jon Colley
01522 704486 or 07850 692150

wilkinschimneysweep.co.uk/
newark 

  TradiTional brush  
and vacuum service

  nesTs removed
  caGes, caPs and  

coWls FiTTed
  sWeePinG  

cerTiFicaTes issued
  ProFessional,  
clean service
  Fully insured

  Police checked

01636 616425

®

Don’t forget  
You can recycle your empty bottles and jars 
in the bottle banks behind the ‘Bottle and 

Glass’ pub in Harby. 
Brown glass can go in the green glass bank. 


